
 

 

The Parish of  
Holy Trinity and Sacred Heart 

Part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham Registered Charity 234216 
Music Broadcast Licence PRS LE-0024157 

Please pray for those who are sick: Joseph MM, Lolita Nos, Katie Thompson, John & Sheila Laird, Sheila O’Reilly, Ewan McKivett, Maureen Hall, 
David Coleman, John Tucker, Patricia D’Souza, Patricia Simmons, Dolores O’Gorman, Frank Gooding-Williams, Lucinda Clark, Luke Brother, Oliver 
Murphy, Rita Wilson, Nino Mantella, Richard Cross, Mike O'Halloran, Macius Grudzinski, Marianina Szypulski, Ann Smythe, Bridget Dolan, Jill Ellis, 
Jeff White, Mary-Margaret Perry, Jose Persiva Gomez, Miriam McDonnell, Kerry Moore, Frank Cope, Gloria Coombes, Tony Cabral, Madeleine 
Church, Lisa Brown, Christopher Manton, Noreen Madden, Sylvia Bailey, Alan & Beverley Johnson, Brian Jones, Kathleen Reilly, Shelagh & Wayne 
Dudley, Joan Gardner, Mo Oliver, Isabel & Nicholas Dominquez-Persiva & all in Good Hope Hospital. 
 
Died recently:    Marie Therese, McNally, Patrick Michael Leith, Ann Jones. 
 
Anniversaries: Margery Carmichael, David G. Perkins, Patrick S. Fenelon, Bernard Hayes, David Butler, Gabrielle James, Theresa Hunt, 
Sheila Hindle, Peter Gibson, Barbara Fallon, Cecile Watkins, Dolores Gaynor, Dennis Taaffe, Archbishops Bernard Ullathorne & Francis Grimshaw. 
 Lord, make those who are not well, get better and grant to those who have died eternal rest in your heavenly home. Amen. 

Fr. Michael Ho Huu Nghia, Parish Priest 
Fr. David Lacy, Assistant Priest 

Rev Daniel Hurd, Deacon 
Rev Owen Gresty, Deacon 

Monsignor David Cousins  (Retired) 

Date Holy Trinity  Sacred Heart  Footherley Convent 

19th March 
 

Vigil 
6.00pm Gerard Neenan & Dec’d family> 

10.00am 
10.30 am 

People of the Parish 

Confessions 

11:30am 
 5.00pm 

Fr Joseph Bui-Hoang RIP 
NO MASS 

Sunday 20th  
 
 
3rd Sunday in 
LENT  

  9:00am 
 
11:00am 
 
12.30pm 
13.30pm 
 
4:30pm 
 
6:00pm 

Joseph Dowd RIP 
 
Grace & Charles Gaffney 
 
Baptism of Dougie Dunleavey 
Baptism of Pippa Owen 
 
Stations of the Cross 
 
Anita Richards (get well) 

10:00am 
 
 
5:00pm 

Thanksgiving—Guest 

Stations of the Cross 
11:30am NO MASS 

Monday 21st 
 10.00am 
 11:00am 

May & Bill Maxwell (Ann. B’day) 
Requiem Marie Therese McNally 

10:00am Communion Service   7:30am Cliff Dixon (Ann.) 

Tuesday 22nd  10.00am Peter Gibson (Anniversary) 10:00am 
Jose Persiva Gomez & 
Holy Souls. 

11.30am Sheila Hindle (Ann.) 

Wed.23rd 10:00am Stan & Audrey Johnson RIP 10.00am Communion Service 11:30pm Sr Albina Tobar RIP 

Thurs 24th 10.00am 
 
Maura Ellen & Gordon Edwards  
 

10:00am Communion Service 11:30am Sr Elida Ojer RIP 

Friday 25th  

Annunciation 

10.00am 
13:00pm 

Tom & John Gerard Keaveny. 
Wed. of Luke & Francesca  

10:00am Maria Simma RIP & 
Holy Souls. 

  7:30am Sr Joaquina Cid RIP 

Saturday 26th  

 

Vigil 

10.00 am 
 
  6.00pm 

George Jennings, Diane Larkin 
Mary O’Malley & Ruby Ewer. 
Jim Stergiopoulos RIP 

10.00am 
10.30am 

Marie T McNally RIP 

Confessions 
11.30am Harvey Russell RIP 

Sunday 27th 

 

 

4th Sunday in 
LENT  

  9:00am 
 

11:00am 
 

4:30pm 
 

  6:00pm 

Thanksgiving (Nneoma Okorie) 
 
Alan Cunningham RIP 
 
Stations of the Cross 
 
Fran Watkins-Whyte (50 B’day) 

10:00am 
 
 
5:00pm 

Mary Church. 

Stations of the Cross 

 
 
 
11.15am 

 
 
 
NO MASS 

THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT YEAR C 

69 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield,  B74 2NU 

Tel: 0121 354 1211 
holytrinitysuttonrc@gmail.com 

www.htrc.org.uk 

534 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield, 

B74 4EH 
0121 354 1211 

GIFT AID & STANDING ORDERS 

Thanks to everyone for continuing to donate to 
your Church by Standing Order or Direct Debit. If 

you wish to use s/o or d/d please contact: 
 HT :  Howard Drake:   0121 323 4205 
 SH   John Shanahan: 01543 481243 

SECOND COLLECTIONS 
 There will be a collection next weekend 

for EASTER FLOWERS  
 

DONATIONS FOR UKRAINE ARE AL-
WAYS WELCOME 

19th  -  27th March Psalter week 3 
Weekdays of Lent 

LIVE STREAMING MASS 

www.churchservices.tv/suttonoldfield 
All masses are live streamed and weekend masses 

are recorded. If you wish to have any special 
Mass or Service recorded please email: 

leslie.sheldon@orange.fr 



 

 

PARISH NOTICE BOAR 
 

• *A PRAYER FOR UKRAINE*   This Prayer will be used at all Masses 
until further notice. Please also include this in your own private prayers, 
and share it with friends and family.  
God of peace and justice, 
We pray for the people of Ukraine today. 
We pray for peace and the laying down of weapons. 
We pray for all those who fear tomorrow, 
that your spirit of comfort would draw near to them. 
We pray for those with power over war or peace, 
for wisdom, discernment and compassion 
to guide their decisions. 
Above all, we pray for all your precious children, at risk and in fear, 
that you would hold them and protect them. 
We pray in the name of Jesus, the Prince of Peace. AMEN  

Important Contact Information: 
 

 Fr. Michael:  michaelho@tiscali.co.uk 
 Fr. David:  davidlacy47@gmail.com 
 Deacon Daniel  deacon.hurd@gmail.com  
 Deacon Owen  deacongresty@gmail.com 
 

 (We are here to minister, help & serve you.  
Drop us an email and we are there for you.) 

Useful Information 

• Hospital Chaplaincy:  If you or a family member is in hospital & would 
like a visit by a Priest and/or Eucharistic Minister please inform the parish 
office as the Hospital staff will not automatically let us know. 

• Parish Office: is open on Tuesday and Friday 10.30-1.30pm. 

• Parish Safeguarding Officers  Barbara Peel & Margaret McConnell. 

• Baptisms Please complete the Baptism request form on our website and 
return to the Office. We will then contact you to discuss dates. 

• Weddings-  Please download our Wedding Booklet from the Website 

• PARISH DIRECTORY (HT and SH)  
One of the common threads which emerged from our Synodal meetings 
was that parishioners were very unaware of all the groups and societies 
which are in our parishes. A full list as of 2022 is now on the notice board 
in the side aisle. In addition, this will also be on our website.  

Please have a look as there are contact details – both phone and email – 

for all our groups. 

 

• WHAT IS GOD SAYING TO THE CHURCH 
This was a live event on the Archdiocese website earlier this week. It 
follows on from our Synodal Pathway meetings over the last few weeks 
and what we are asking of our roles in the church and Evangelisation, 
Click here for a short introduction https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=J7ddd_o7ZDM on how we may continue both practically and spiritually 
some ideas to help us on our way.. We are hoping to meet again very 
soon and to discuss a way forward. 
 

SACRED HEART’S NOTICE 
 

The Retiring Collection for St. Chad's Cathedral raised 
£120.10 The Collection following the Lenten Family Fast 
Day was £820.00. Well done! The Tax Year ends on 5th 
April. So it is time to pick up your Gift Aid Envelopes for 
the coming Tax Year. They are laid out in the entrance area. 
Please take your envelope. Do you pay Income Tax on 
earnings or investments? If you do, one ought really to Gift 
Aid your offerings to the Church. If you do, the Parish can 
reclaim from the Government a part of the money you have 
already paid to it in tax. Not to Gift Aid means that money 
stay in the Treasury - and be spent on HS2 etc. etc. If you 
would like to explore this further, please have a word with 
John Shanaghan (Sacred Heart) -Tel. 01543 481 243 and 
Howard Drake (Holy Trinity) 0121 323 4250 
 

We are praying for the people of Ukraine during this difficult 
time, any donations or help would be much appreciated.  

(British Summer Time begins next Sunday 27/3/2022) 

 
SYNODAL PATHWAY  

 
The report from the parish of our discussions, thoughts and 

suggestions has now been collated and synthesised. A 
copy has been sent to the Archdiocese’s Synodal repre-

sentative, Canon Paul Fitzpatrick.  Copies are available for 
you all at the back of church as well as on our website 

www.htrc.org.uk .  Please do have a read through and do 
not be afraid to tell us if you believe your comments might 
not have been fully captured. And remember, we do intend 

to have more such meetings very soon; people agreed they 
would be more than useful. 

• SVP DONATIONS : All food welcome. Tinned fruit, 
tea bags, chickpeas, kidney beans, pasta, 
rice ,porridge oats & cereal needed. Also ladies 
deodorant & shampoo is requested. No clothing 
needed at the moment. Thank you & God bless. 

• Anyone who is interested in joining the SVP team 
please make contact with any one of us, we are always 
looking for more people to help. (joclembini@me.com)  

 

• PRAYER GROUP : For an hour of quiet prayer and medi-
tation we will  restart on Monday 14th March. All are wel-
come. Meetings will be twice each month on the 2nd and 
4th Mondays of the month . Start time is 7.30pm and you 
will find us in the conference room. If you’d like to know 
more then just give me a call (Jo) on 07860197069. 

 

• WORSHIP AS ONE – THURSDAY 31st MARCH, 7:30pm 
– 8:45pm at Holy Trinity  Join our parish Choirs and 
Music Group for an evening of shared song, as we 
prepare for Holy Week and Easter. It’s wonderful to again 
be able to worship together in song as we emerge from 
the restrictions of the pandemic. If you enjoy singing, play 
an instrument, or just fancy sharing friendship and faith 
through music, do come along and make a joyful noise to 
the Lord with us. All Are Welcome. 

 

• "THE B NATURAL CHOIR will be singing a concert in 
our church on Friday evening 1st April. Proceeds will go 
to Fr. Michael's Orphans in Vietnam. Further details from 
Ken Mackey 0121 3080845. 

 
************************************************************************** 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE DIED RECENTLY 
 

Marie T. McNally, (91) who died on Friday 25th February. Her  
Requiem will be on Monday 21st March at 11:00am. 

 
Patrick Michael Leith, His Funeral will be on Tuesday 22nd 

March at 3:15pm at Sutton Coldfield Crematorium. 
 

MAY THEY REST IN PEACE! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J7ddd_o7ZDM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J7ddd_o7ZDM
http://www.htrc.org.uk
mailto:joclembini@me.com

